
September 8, 2016

Martha Allen
465 Pollard Hill
Canaan, VT 05903

Dear Martha:

I write to offer my sincere condolences on Scott’s passing and tell you that you’re in my 
thoughts. 

Death is never easy – whether or not it is expected – and words can only do so much. I hope it 
helps somewhat to know that the legacy Scott left with your family, as well as with the 
community of students he taught and inspired, will live on – and may you find comfort and 
happiness in the memories of your 31-plus years together. 

Please take care of yourself and your family at this difficult time. 

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


